Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

IRWIN - HI! My name is Travis Irwin, I would like to introduce my sister Tara Angela who arrived on March 21st, 1991, weighing 9 lbs. 1-1/4 oz. Our parents are David and Sabina (née Frost). Proud grandparents are George and Marion Irwin and Klaus and Gaby Frost.

TUCKER - Joyfully we announce the safe arrival in Stephenville, Newfoundland on April 9, 1991, of Amber Elizabeth, daughter of Heather (Coffin) and David Tucker. Amber is the grand-daughter of Marjorie and Leigh Coffin of Ormstown, and of Helen and Ted Dawe of Moncton, New Brunswick. She is the great-granddaughter of William Craig of Lacombe, Alberta, and of Alexander and Marion Coffin of Farewell Cove, Quebec.

SOESBERGEN, John and Jo-Ann (née Feeny) are thrilled to announce the birth of their son Nickolas John, weighing 6 lbs. 15-3/4 oz on April 13th, 1991. A little brother for Jenna. Seventh grand-child for John and Eileen Feeny and Peter and Johanna Soesbergen.

DIED

BURROWS, Norma (née Darlington) - At Montreal General Hospital on April 18, 1991. Beloved wife of Allan W. Burrows. Survived by her children Jeffrey (Sheri), Jennifer (Rejean), and Janet (Mario). Also 6 grandchildren. Memorial service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Saturday, April 20th at 1 p.m. Cremation.

HUGHES, Archie - At the Montreal General Hospital on Friday, April 20, 1991, James Archie Hughes in his 84th year. Beloved husband of Thelma MacGregor, Dear father of Carole and Betty (Liz). Brother of Hattie Hughes, Maxville, Ont., Ethel Coleman, Valleyfield., 3 grandchil-dren Aaron, Lauren and Sam. Resting at J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Franklin Centre. Funeral service at St-Paul's United Church, Ormstown, Friday, April 26 at 2 p.m. Visitation Thursday evening 7 to 10 p.m. In lieu of flowers donations to the BMH, Ormstown would be appreciated by the family.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express our sincere thanks to Dr. Kuruvilla and the 2nd floor nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Also many thanks to our family and friends for the lovely cards, flowers, gifts and for visiting us during our stay in the hospital.

JoAnn and Nickolas Soesbergen

I would like to take this opportunity, to thank all those, who by their contributions, their help, their time have made the March of Dimes Campaign a great success. Again thank you.

Claude L. Galipeau Chairman of March of Dimes 1991

IN MEMORIAM

ELLIOTT, Terrance (Terry) - In loving memory of a dear son, brother and uncle, who suddenly passed away April 24th, 1990.

You end came sad and sudden no time to say goodbye, You were gone before we realized only god knows why.

The things we felt so decply are the hardest things to say.

But we your family loved you in a very special way. They say that memories are golden well that may be true,

But we never wanted memories we only wanted

If tears could build a stairway and heartaches make a

We would walk a path to heaven and bring you home

again.

Mom and Herman

Gull and Diana

Richard and Jacqueline

Jeffrey and John

HAWKINS, Stephen - Inloving memory of our dear son and brother, who passed away April 26, 1988.

You're not forgotten Stephen

Nor will you ever be, as long as life and memory last

We shall all remember you.

Mom, Dad,
Carol & family
Michael & family

MacDONELL., Jason Alexander - In loving memory of a dear little son and little brother, who passed away eight years ago, April 26, 1983.

There is a special place, Set apart in the depth of our heart.

A corner that is all your

No one can replace it.
Nor time erase it.
It is there for you alone.
We love you and miss you
Mommy, Daddy
Lisa, Steven
XXOO

A tribute to Donald Ferns

Death came quietly to John Donald Ferns on Saturday, April 13, in the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown, where he had lain in a coma for three long and anxious weeks.

Donald was a true gentleman genuinely interested in people, and comfortable in any age group. He enjoyed socializing, and it was fun to be in his company. He had a good sense of humour, and was always ready with a witty remark to any comment which might be tossed his way.

Donald and Roberta cherished the life they had shared and the dreams they had already realized. They complimented each other, and their forty-eight years of marriage was a model of what happiness can be found in a life lived for each other, and at the same time, shared with family and friends.

At the funeral home on Tuesday afternoon, April 16, Rev. Neil Wallace spoke warmly of Donald as a friend with whom he had become acquainted when he lived in the Manse on Clyde Avenue. Each time that he might pass the Fern's home he would stop and visit with Donald, who might be sweeping leaves, digging in his garden or working among his flowers. Rev. Lennox added to Neil's remarks, and spoke of Donald's particular contribution to the life of his church, St. Andrew's Presbyterial Huntingdon.

Donald will be missed by a wide circle of friends, who will remember him with warm affection, and cherish the many fond memories of the good times shared with him and with Roberta.

Isabel Elder